
The Coast Star (11/01/2012): Lake Como deals with 
pump failure 

Pump station not working; residents are urged to conserve water 

 

Lake Como flooded halfway up Parkway and on Main Street to 22nd Avenue as a result of Hurricane Sandy on Monday evening. 
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By Haley Behre 

LAKE COMO — Mayling Menendez, of Parkway, sat in borough hall Tuesday afternoon unsure where she was 
going to go now that Hurricane Sandy has flooded her one-story house, leaving her without a home to go back 
to. 

“We have no house, basically,” she said. “We’ll have to see what is what when we can go back in.” 

Hurricane Sandy, which tore through the Northeast earlier this week, destroyed much in its path, leaving the 
borough without power and overflowing Lake Como to the point that many residents who chose to stay in their 
homes had to be rescued — Ms. Menendez being one of them. 

 “Water came gushing in as if we turned on the faucet in the basement,” she said. “Then you saw it coming in 
through the vents.”  

Ms. Menendez said by the time she was rescued around 8:30 p.m. on Monday night, the living room was filled 
with about 3 feet of water.  

She was not the only Lake Como resident rescued that night. 

According to Robert Holmes, Lake Como First Aid captain, she was one of 12 people rescued on Parkway and 
North Boulevard as of Tuesday afternoon. One cat was also rescued, he added. 

Lake Como had ordered a voluntary evacuation for all residents, ordered all businesses to close at noon on 
Monday, Oct. 29, until further notice and pumped water from Lake Como into the ocean, while the South 
Monmouth Regional Sewerage Authority [SMRSA] put a generator next to the pump station that sat on raised 
gravel in anticipation of Hurricane Sandy. 



However, despite the preparations, Hurricane Sandy came through harder than most imagined. 

Councilman Doug Witte said “the borough prepared, but [we] didn’t realize how much damage would be done 
or the tidal surges we’d get, but we were prepared.” 

Councilman Witte said he has been living in Lake Como for 55 years and this is the worst storm he has seen hit 
the borough.  

“The ocean met Lake Como and became one,” he said. “That’s what caused the flooding.” 

One can no longer see where Lake Como begins or ends in the borough, as it now spreads midway up Parkway 
and on Main Street to 22nd Avenue, Police Chief Fred Hope said on Tuesday afternoon, noting the water is 4 to 
5 feet deep in some places.  

At the height of Hurricane Sandy, Chief Hope said the lake extended along Parkway almost to 18th Avenue, 
and on Main Street, almost to 21st Avenue. He also said the water extended up 22nd Avenue to Margerum 
Avenue. 

In addition, the whole borough is without power, and some utility lines now run along the ground or through 
trees. Many trees are down. 

TEMPORARY SHELTER 

For those whose homes are underwater, a temporary shelter is being provided by Lake Como at borough hall, 
1740 Main St.  

According to Amy Boney, deputy borough clerk, about two dozen people have come and gone since Monday 
night, with about eight to 10 people and one dog staying over Tuesday evening. 

When asked if the residents were mainly from Parkway and North Boulevard, where the rescues took place, Ms. 
Boney said, “we just knew people needed shelter … we didn’t ask.” 

Ms. Boney also said the borough is trying to get people set up elsewhere, because borough hall is not set up to 
be a long-term shelter. 

PUMP STATION 

As a result of Hurricane Sandy and the flooding that ensued, the pump station is no longer working, Chief Hope 
said, which means residents should keep flushing their toilets, washing dishes or showering to a bare minimum. 

If it is not kept to a minimum, the chief continued, the sewer system will eventually back up and overflow into 
people’s basements and yards.  

According to Bernard Bujak, SMRSA finance manager, Lake Como’s pump station is partially submerged and 
is no longer working due to Hurricane Sandy.  

Mr. Bujak said SMRSA is waiting for waters to recede to see how to proceed, then the company will develop 
and implement an action plan to restore the pump station. 

“It is possible, and I do stress possible, that it could be up and running with limited capacity in 36 hours,” he 
said. 



When asked about alternative plans if the pump station is not returned to limited capacity in 36 hours, Mr. 
Bujak said SMRSA is “not speculating until we can gain access to the pump station and assess the damage and 
implement a corrective action plan.”  

THE FUTURE 

Ms. Boney said the borough has not heard news from Jersey Central Power & Light on how many days the 
borough could be without power. 

But she did say, “I’m assuming we need to pump the water out before we can turn power on.” 

As for Lake Como, the pumping process began yesterday, and will lower the water levels.  

	  


